Family Service

11am in the Sanctuary

Meditation Music Silent Prayer

Call to Worship SDAH 262 "There's A Sweet, Sweet Spirit"

Invocation

Hymn of Salvation & Redemption SDAH 341 "To God Be the Glory"

Tithes and Offerings

Children's Time Audrey Balderstone
& Pound in the Pot

Family Prayer Roger Murphy

Hymn of God's Faithfulness NAH 702 "Be Not Dismayed"

Scripture Reading Erna Herteliu Hebrews 11:6 (NASB)

Special Item Yelena & Ellen Tron "You Are My Hiding Place"

Sermon Pastor Jerry Smith "But then we turn the page..."

Closing Hymn SDAH 100 "Great Is Thy Faithfulness"

Benediction
Reflection in Silent Meditation
Postlude

Parallel Service

11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room

Worship Leader Chantal
Speaker Luca Zagara "Unknown Destination"
Coordinator Gabriel

Sunset Times

Today: 5:04pm Next Friday: 5:15pm (Watford)

Treasury Department Announcement:

Monthly Offering Summary	Jan-18	Jan-19	%
Church Budget offerings	8,476	4,710	-44.4%
Development Fund offerings	10,509	4,180	-60.2%
Departmental offerings	5,888	3,141	-46.7%
Total Offerings	24,873	12,031	-51.6%



Contacts

Pastor Geert Tap

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942

Pastor Lolly Fontaine

Ifontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request

Stanborough Centre

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431

Church Clerk - Pat Swan

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981

Treasury Department

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

09 February 2019

Welcome to Stanborough Park Church



"For I know the plans I have for you,"

declares the Lord,

"plans to prosper you and not to harm you,
plans to give you hope and a future."

Jeremiah 29:11 (NIV)



Seventh-day Adventist Church Stanborough Park 609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughchurch.org

Morning Prayer Meeting

9-9.30am in the Maple Room

Sabbath School

9.45am

Welcome Andrew Henderson

Opening Hymn SDAH 416 "The Judgement Has Set"

Opening Prayer Beverley Mayers

Mission News Uche Ademuyiwa

Praise in Music Temi/Tami Ademuyiwa

Bible Study Eustace Anthony "The Sealed People of God"

Mission Offering June Henderson

Recital of the Ten Commandments Andrew

Closing Hymn June Henderson NAH 271 "Come We That Love the Lord"

Closing Prayer Barbara Hankin

Announcements

SUNDAY SALE last Sunday raised £1160 for the Soup Run (into London every Friday evening to feed the rough sleepers) and £202 for the Pathfinders Club. Many thanks to all who attended this sale and contributed to this amount of money.

Disabled Parking ONLY. Unfortunately, some of our disabled members are unable to find a parking space when they attend church. Please remember that the bay at the front, and the bays either side of the ramp at the rear of the church (those with yellow marking lines) are for people with a blue badge. Thank you.

ADRA Home Cans are available from Eric and Audrey Wolfram in the concourse after the service. Get ahead of the start of the Annual Appeal (March 30-April14). Start collecting NOW! Thank you.

Volunteers needed for Toddler Group. We are so pleased to announce that our church Toddler Group is thriving! We are currently serving around 90 community families weekly and are in need of 'Front of House' volunteers – at the sign in register, craft tables and during snack time on Wednesdays and Thursdays at 9.30-11.30am (term time). Please check our Facebook page to see what we are up to @SPCToddlerGroup. Any help is appreciated as we need helpers in order to keep Toddler Group running. Please contact Sally Aguiar – saquiar741@amail.com

Help needed for AV team. We are looking for a volunteer to spend just a couple of hours a week copying and sending out the DVD's to our members who can't make it to church any more. No special skills required, just an understanding of how to web-browse on a PC. For more information, please contact Ben Davison at spcayteam@gmail.com

Welfare Department is always willing to receive nonperishable food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and pasta sauce.

Mock Duck - if you would like to purchase some, please see Pat Walton. Profits go to the Development Fund.

Choir Practice is on a break for a few weeks. Please contact Beatrice if you need more information.

Diary

Communications Team introductory meeting TODAY at 12.30pm in the Maple Room. If you would like to serve by taking photos, editing videos, looking after the website/social media, writing etc., please join us for a short introduction. No special skills required, just the willingness to serve and help.

Women in Prayer TODAY after the family service. All ladies are welcome to join with us for prayers. A light lunch will be served after the prayers.

Women's Ministry will be meeting TODAY at 3pm in the Larch Room. The topic will be "Dealing with stress as a woman." Carol Scarlett will present spiritual and professional solutions.

Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm will be at Fairway Home, 10 Highland, Greenland, South Oxhey, WD19 4LX.

The Purcell School Chamber Choir TODAY at 7.30pm. They will also be accompanied by the Purcell Prism Ensemble. If you love choir or ensemble music, come along with your friends and neighbours. Please come and support these young musicians. See you then!

Flower Arranging for Beginners The first of four classes will take place TOMORROW from 2pm to 4pm. The following classes will be on 17th February, 3rd March and 10th March. For details, contact Audrey Balderstone.

Senior Club will meet on Monday 11th February from 2pm to 4pm. We welcome back Paul Heslop who will be taking us on an illustrated 'Coast to Coast' walk and also tell us the story of Grace Darling. Please come along and give your support, in addition to enjoying an afternoon of fellowship and friendship.

Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are welcome.

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the Sanctuary. All are welcome.

Soup Run on Friday 16th February will be led by the Youth Department and the leader is Rachel Lunan. If you would like to get involved by making the sandwiches, driving the minibus or going on the run please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men's clothing.

The Experience next meeting on Tuesday 12th February.

Open Invitation: Orchestra rehearsal on Friday 22nd February at 6.45pm. All those who would like to participate in the service on Saturday 23rd February are welcome to join the rehearsal and programme.

Casual Dance Class on Saturday 23^{rd} February from 7.30pm to 9.30pm in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. Come for an evening of fun, exercise and a bit of a laugh. All dancing abilities catered for. For our church members and friends, age 16+ (sorry no children at this event). £2 entry at the door. Light refreshments included. Dress comfortably for an exercise class.

The 9th Children's Concert in aid of ADRA will be on Saturday 9th March. If any children would like to help other children by playing in the concert, please email stanboroughmusic@gmail.com as soon as possible, and no later than 15th February. As demand has been very high, it will be on the basis of first come first serve.